Coach Ward Lambert, Purduo University, Lafayette, Indiana,

Dear Piggy:

I have just had a letter from Bill Haynes, one of our last year's freshmen, who tells me he was checked out a basketball and an outfit by you. Bill has never played varsity basketball for us and last year we did not have a freshmen team due to the inroads of the service.

But Bill is a fine boy. He made 31 hours of "A" in Engineering, and he is a fine half-miler. This early summer before Bill left we had a short intramural basketball program and Bill played in that tournament. He is clean, aggressive, and altogether a fine chap, but his fundamentals are high school fundamentals and not of the college type. However, he is young and learns quickly, and he may do you some good.

Wishing you continued success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.